

ACCREDITING COMMISSION for COMMUNITY and JUNIOR COLLEGES

10 COMMERCIAL BOULEVARD SUITE 204
NOVATO, CA 94949
TELEPHONE: (415) 506-0234
FAX: (415) 506-0238
E-MAIL: accjc@accjc.org
www.accjc.org

Chairperson LURELEAN B. GAINES East Los Angeles College

Vice Chairperson FLOYD K. TAKEUCHI Public Member

President BARBARA A. BENO

Vice President SUSAN B. CLIFFORD

Vice President STEVE MARADIAN

Vice President GARMAN JACK POND

Associate Vice President LILY OWYANG March 15, 2010

Mr. Spensin James
President
College of Micronesia-FSM
P.O. Box 159
Kolonia, Pohnpei
Federated States of Micronesia, 96941

Dear President James:

The Committee on Substantive Change of the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges, met on February 19, 2010, to review the College of Micronesia-FSM Revised Developmental Education Program Substantive Change Proposal.

The College provided clarification that the Program is pre-collegiate work and does not specifically lead to a degree or certificate, but rather prepares students to enter and be successful in a subsequent degree program. The Committee commends the College of Micronesia-FSM for addressing the needs of Basic Skills students and it is noted that this revised program will replace the previous one-year Certificate of Achievement in General Studies.

On behalf of the Commission, I wish to express continuing interest in the institution's educational programs and services. It remains the College's responsibility to inform the Commission of any program change. Professional self-regulation is the most effective means of assuring integrity, effectiveness and quality.

Sincerely

Barbara A. Beno, Ph.D.

President

BAB/tl

Cc: Mr. Joseph Saimon, Accreditation Liaison Officer Ms. Linda Henderson, U.S. Department of Education Dr. Susan B. Clifford, ACCJC Vice President